www.woodville-kingscounty.ca

February 2019

# COFFEE PARTIES

Winter has officially set in and we encourage you to come out and spend time with your friends and neighbours each Saturday morning at 10:00am in January, February and March. This is a family friendly gathering with good food and lots of lively conversation. If you would like to host a morning please contact Alice.

The event moves from home to home and the schedule follows:

	FEBRUARY
2	Debbie and Russell Parrott 5656 Highway 221, Woodville, NS
9	Woodville Baptist Church 439 Bligh Road, Woodville, NS
16	Marilyn and Paul Cameron 409 Arnold Road, Woodville, NS
23	Kattia and Mark Slaunewhite 763 Bligh Road, Woodville, NS
	MARCH
2	Linda and John Foote 1777 Woodville Road, Woodville, NS
9	Host needed, contact Alice
16	Woodville Community Centre, hosts Jim and Debbie Wile, Peter and Brenda Sheppard
23	Host needed, contact Alice
30	Rosemary and Rick Jones 124 Bligh Road, Woodville, NS

## ADVERTISING

To help offset the cost of printing and postage for these newsletters the Woodville Community Centre is offering an opportunity for local businesses to advertise or sponsor the newsletter.

If interested please contact Dan Keddy, (902)678-9590 or by email at ads@woodville-kingscounty.ca for rates.

## MAKERY MORNING

Come and share your crafting skills on Tuesday, February 19th from 9:00am to 12noon.

We have many talented people in Woodville and the surrounding areas. Quliters, rug hookers, knitters, card makers and more.

Let's use the bright warm space to work on our projects or share and learn about new ones.

Bring a friend and make new friends. Coffee and snacks will be provided

# SKATING POND

Have you ever driven by the Community Centre and wondered what that Red or Green Flag is on the Community Centre sign. It's there to tell you the conditions at the Woodville Skating Pond which is located behind the Fire Hall. Red means poor conditions and please stay off the ice and of



course Green means GO! Conditions are good and enjoy.

Skaters have had lots of ice time this year at the skating pond. This is partly the weather but a big thank you goes out to Thane Cook who has been trying to keep the snow off the ice so the rain can freeze smooth.

Thanks to the Boates family for allowing us to use this property.

#### Remember:

- Skate at your own risk
- Wear helmets
- Remove the nets and benches when you leave
- Turn off the light

Please do not park in the Twin Mountain parking lot. We are working to cut a path between the pond and the area behind the fire hall for parking access.



## WOODVILLE AGM

The Annual General Meeting of the Woodville Community Centre was held on Wednesday, January 16th at the Community Centre. The minutes from last year's meeting were read and approved. Summary reports from each committee were presented and the yearly financial report was presented and approved. An updated set of By-Laws were presented and moved for approval and we have started to make plans for the coming year.

This past year has been a difficult one for many in the community with the passing of George Foote. Those of us who are stepping into do the things George did have big shoes to fill. However we have continued to have our community events such as the coffee parties, the Easter Egg hunt, The BBQ, the corn boil (which was even bigger this year for the 75th anniversary of the building). We had our pumpkin carving and our Christmas craft sale and our family pot luck supper. All were successful and enjoyed by many.

A new slate of officers were elected as follows:

President: Dan Keddy Vice President: Jack Enserink Secretary: Kristin VanHattem Treasurer: **Beth Crosby** 

Directors:

Anna Keddy Alice VanHattem Yvonne VanHattem Jack vanRoestel Sandi Winchester Doug McDougall John Foote Ron Rafuse



Kelly Clarke makes beautiful cards and she would be happy to send one to a community member who is celebrating, grieving or ill.

Just contact Kelly by:

e-mail: kclarke@xcountry.tv phone: 902-678-2593

# FIRE FIGHTERS

There has been some response to the call for more volunteers for the Woodville Fire Department but more are needed. There is a need for people who work shift work or seasonal work.

All are welcome to come and give it a try. For more information contact Ron Rafuse (902)678-2368.

# APPLE TREE FUNDRAISER

We have a fun new fundraiser to help with some new projects at the Community Centre.

A local artist, Sheila Mason, has painted an apple tree on the upper lobby wall at the Community Centre. We will be selling small wooden apples that you can write your name on which will be secured to the tree.

The apples will sell for \$25 each and should be available in the next few weeks. Please contact Alice VanHattem for more details.

# WOODVILLE COMMUNITY

CENTRE CONTACTS
President@woodville-kingscounty.ca  Dan Keddy678-9590
Vice-President@woodville-kingscounty.ca  Jack Enserink
Secretary@woodville-kingscounty.ca Kristin VanHattem
Freasurer@woodville-kingscounty.ca  Beth Crosby
Recreation@woodville-kingscounty.ca Alice VanHattem678-3928 Jack vanRoestel678-2120
Frails@woodville-kingscounty.ca

Doug McDougall.....

Gym@woodville-kingscounty.ca

Anna Keddy ......678-9590

Webmaster@woodville-kingscounty.ca / Newsletter Dan Keddy......678-9590

